Commissions of Inquiry Act

INQUIRY INTO THE RETIREMENT OF THE FORMER COMMISSIONER
OF POLICE

Convened by a Commission issued by His Majesty’s Government of Gibraltar on

4% February 2022 in Legal Notice No.34 of 2022

WITNESS STATEMENT OF CHIEF INSPECTOR
ALEXANDER MANUEL ENRILES

1. My name is Alexander Manuel Enriles and I am a Chief Inspector within the Royal

Gibraltar Police currently attached to the Operations Division.

2. T have been requested by Superintendent Mark Wyan to provide this statement in

relation to my current work phone, an I-Phone SE, telephone number 56199007.

3. I was promoted to the rank of Chief Inspector in 2021, the same year when
Superintendent Paul Richardson retired. Prior to his retirement, on a date I cannot
specifically recall, I had a conversation with Mr Richardson about acquiring his phone
once he left the service, as he was assigned an I-Phone which would have to be returned

upon retirement and as part of my role, I was going to be allocated a work phone too.

4. Twas particularly interested on the possibility of being assigned his phone because it was
an I-Phone, which is what I have personally used and prefer, when the majority of all

other work phones were Samsung.

5. As a result, Mr Richardson handed the phone over to me once he left in 2021, I cannot
recall exactly when. I then made the request to the RGP ITLD Officer at the time to
ensure that the phone was ready for my use when the time came. I was subsequently

given an I-Phone SE as my work phone, which I still have to date. It is my honestly held
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belief that this is the same phone that Mr Richardson had immediately prior to his

retirement.

STATEMENT OF TRUTH

I believe the contents of this witness statement to be true.
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